
 
Date: 03/30/2023 

To: Gary Hartfield, Director 
Small Business Development Division 
Internal Services Department 

From: Dayami Corella, PROS Contract Administrator 
Parks, Recreation and Open Spaces Department 

Subject: Haulover Park - Pickleball Courts. Project No. 22230223001 

 
 
We respectfully request that you review the attached recommendation for an SBE-Cons No-
Measure. 
 
General Description of Work: 
This is a specialized project that requires a General Building Contractor to complete the work. 
 
Scope of Work: 
CONTRACTOR shall review all documents and scope of work provided by Miami-Dade County 
Parks, Recreation and Open Spaces Department for work to be completed. Furnish all necessary 
supervision, labor, tools, materials, and safety equipment required to comply with the intent of the 
WORK described in the contract documents including but not limited to the complete work at 
Haulover Park - Pickleball Courts. 
Contractor shall construct new 150’ x 130’ asphalt foundation with concrete curb apron/perimeter 
for placement of six (8) pickleball court’s (per owner shop drawing) to include post/nets, lined for 
play per USA Pickleball Association (USAPA) guidelines/specifications. 
Contractor shall be required to submit topographical survey to insure finish court surface is 
consistent elevation north/south-east/west to while maintaining slope required per USA Pickleball 
Association (USAPA) court guidelines/specifications.   
 
Estimated Cost: $225,000.00 
 
Miami-Dade County Parks, Recreation and Open Spaces Department (PROS) is requesting that 
the General Contractor have successfully completed at least two projects similar in size and scope 
to the subject project.  
 
Due to the specialized nature in the scope of the work involved, PROS respectfully request that 
SBD consider a 7360 SBE-Cons No-Measure. An analysis of the CSBE Program Ordinance 97-52 
as amended, and I.O 3-22 has been conducted. 
 
 
Thank you in advance for your cooperation. 
 
 
 


